

DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA
+ + + + +
ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE AND CANNABIS BOARD
+ + + + +
MEETING

-----=
IN THE MATTER OF :
:
LOCAL'd LLC :
t/a LOCAL'd :
1325 18th Street NW : Fact Finding
Retailer Internet : Hearing
License No. 127945 :
:
(Review of Ownership :
Structure) :
-----=

Wednesday
December 17, 2025

The Alcoholic Beverage and Cannabis Board met via WebEx videoconference, Chairperson Donovan W. Anderson presiding.

PRESENT:

DONOVAN W. ANDERSON, Chairperson
SILAS GRANT, JR., Member
RYAN JONES, Member
DAVID MEADOWS, Member
TERI JANINE QUINN, Member

ALSO PRESENT:

JOSE ORELLANA, DC ABCA Staff
JOHN MCGOWAN, Applicant Counsel
DOMINICK VANUCCHI
ANDREW AMURRIO

1 P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S

2 10:31 a.m.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Good morning,
4 we are on the record.

5 Good morning, as Chairperson of the
6 Alcoholic Beverage and Cannabis Board for the
7 District of Columbia, and in accordance with D.C.
8 Code Section 2-571 et seq. of the Open Meetings
9 Act, OMA, I am welcoming you to the regularly
10 scheduled meeting of the Alcoholic Beverage and
11 Cannabis Board.

12 This meeting is being conducted
13 pursuant to guidelines made available by the
14 District of Columbia's Office of Open Government,
15 regarding electronic meetings held by public
16 bodies.

17 Electronic meetings by the ABC Board
18 are authorized pursuant to Section 2-577(a) of
19 the D.C. Code.

20 Pursuant to the Open Meeting
21 requirements, notice of today's meeting was
22 provided 48 hours in advance of the meeting, on
23 ABCA's website, and on the District's central
24 meeting calendar.

25 The notice includes the time, date,

1 agenda, and the call-in or log-in information for
2 public participation.

3 This electronic meeting is being
4 hosted by a WebEx account provided by the
5 District of Columbia government.

6 Please address any questions or
7 complaints to the OOG at opengovoffice@dc.gov.

8 My name is Donovan Anderson. I'm
9 Chairperson of the Board. I would like to
10 introduce the other members of the ABC Board, who
11 are also participating electronically.

12 Please respond when I announce your
13 names. Mr. Silas Grant?

14 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Silas Grant,
15 present.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Teri
17 Janine Quinn?

18 MEMBER QUINN: Ms. Teri Janine Quinn,
19 present.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. David
21 Meadows?

22 MEMBER MEADOWS: Good morning, Mr.
23 David Meadows, present.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Ryan
25 Jones?

1 MEMBER JONES: Mr. Ryan Jones,
2 present.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: The Board has
4 five members in attendance for the conduct of
5 business today, and that constitutes a quorum.

6 Before we get underway with today's
7 hearing calendar, I need to make a few
8 instructions very clear so that the conduct of
9 these hearings is understood by everyone.

10 There are five cases scheduled for
11 our calendar today. Once your case is called, I
12 will take a moment for our IT specialist to
13 elevate the rights for each party, to enable
14 their camera and microphone.

15 Then and only then, will you have the
16 ability to enable your equipment.

17 If your case is not being heard, you
18 will remain mute, and your camera will be
19 disabled.

20 At the conclusion of each case, the
21 parties will have the option to leave. If the
22 party chooses to stay, all cameras and
23 microphones for the concluded case will be
24 disabled.

25 Should you have any questions or

1 require technical assistance during the hearing,
2 please submit them using the question and answer
3 feature.

4 All right, give me one minute please.

5 (Pause.)

6 Our first case this morning is a fact
7 finding hearing. It's Local'd, License Number
8 127945.

9 Good morning, Mr. Orellana. Can you
10 please elevate the rights of the parties in this
11 case, please?

12 MR. ORELLANA: Just to confirm, you
13 said Local?

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Yes, that's
15 the first case on our calendar, yes.

16 MR. ORELLANA: Okay, one second.

17 John McGowan, access elevated. Domenick
18 Vanucchi, access elevated. Andrew Amurrio,
19 access elevated.

20 And, I believe that's all, Chairman.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Okay, good
22 morning. All right, could everyone please come
23 on camera?

24 MR. VANUCCHI: Hi there.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: All right,

1 good morning. Good morning, Mister --

2 (Chorus of good morning.)

3 MR. VANUCCHI: Good morning.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: All right,
5 hold on please, sir. Mr. McGowan, can you please
6 spell and state your name for the record please,
7 sir?

8 MR. MCGOWAN: Yes, good morning, Mr.
9 Chairman. John McGowan, J-O-H-N M-C-G-O-W-A-N,
10 counsel on behalf of the applicant.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And, who is
12 the applicant, sir?

13 MR. MCGOWAN: Local'd, LLC.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: No, I'm sorry,
15 who are the, their (inaudible)

16 MR. MCGOWAN: Oh, I'm sorry, yes, I'm
17 sorry.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: So I'm calling
19 you as the representative first so you can direct
20 me who I should refer to, okay?

21 MR. MCGOWAN: Fair enough. Yes, so
22 Domenick Vanucchi is a 25 percent member of
23 Local'd LLC.

24 And the social equity partner Andrew
25 Amurrio, is 50 percent equity stakeholder in the

1 company.

2 They are with us today.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: All right,
4 thank you. So starting with Mr. Vanucchi, if I'm
5 wrong, I apologize.

6 MR. MCGOWAN: You're right.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: So please
8 spell and state your name for the record, sir?

9 MR. VANUCCHI: Sure, it's Domenick,
10 D-O-M-E-N-I-C-K, last name is Vanucchi, V-A-N-U-
11 C-C-H-I.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And, Mr.
13 Amurrio, please spell and state your name for the
14 record, please, sir?

15 MR. AMURRIO: Hi there, good morning,
16 my name is Andrew Amurrio, that's A-N-D-R-E-W
17 Amurrio, A-M-U-R-R-I-O.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Good morning,
19 good morning.

20 MR. AMURRIO: Good morning, good
21 morning.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: All right, Mr.
23 McGowan, this is a fact finding hearing, and a
24 fact finding hearing is that the Board, at a fact
25 finding hearing, we're just trying to gather

1 information.

2 (Pause.)

3 The Board cannot order a licensee to
4 take any specific action at a fact finding
5 hearing.

6 The parties are not sworn in; it's
7 very informal and so, so because you're not sworn
8 in, statements that have been made today cannot
9 be used against you because you will not be under
10 oath.

11 But we're just trying to get --

12 (Pause.)

13 (Telephonic interference.)

14 MR. ORELLANA: I'm working with the
15 Chairman.

16 (Pause.)

17 MR. ORELLANA: We see you, Chair.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: All right, I'm
19 sorry, I, is everyone back? I lost power, so is
20 everyone back?

21 MR. VANUCCHI: Yes.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: I don't see
23 Mr. McGowan.

24 MR. ORELLANA: We can see you,
25 Chairman.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: No, I'm saying
2 I don't see him. Is he on the line? I don't see
3 him, that's why, I don't see Mr. McGowan.

4 MR. VANUCCHI: Sorry, you might have
5 to let him back in.

6 MR. ORELLANA: There he is. He's
7 back in now.

8 MR. MCGOWAN: Thank you. All right,
9 apologies. I think my computer froze up as well,
10 Mr. Chairman, so I'm back.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: I lost power,
12 so.

13 MR. MCGOWAN: Oh, okay.

14 MR. MCGOWAN: Sorry about that.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: So that's why
16 I was in the middle of speaking. So, but anyway,
17 but we'll make sure everything happens. But
18 anyway, all right.

24 I know that this has been a long road
25 for this licensee. There has been some bumps in

1 the road.

2 So, maybe Mr. McGowan, you can just
3 give us, set the table for us. Let us know where
4 we are.

5 I have some questions that I will
6 ask, that one of the owners can respond but you
7 can start off by setting the table.

8 MR. MCGOWAN: Sure, appreciate that.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Okay.

10 MR. MCGOWAN: It has been a long
11 journey as you suggested. It's been a more or
12 less, a two year process trying to identify
13 viable property, and get it built out, and call
14 for final inspection.

15 And, Local'd previously applied for
16 internet retail facility, which was in a Zone D1R
17 space.

18 And it was denied before licensing
19 because of zoning. And so, that was in July of
20 this year.

21 And so, they quickly pivoted and
22 found another location that's viable. This is
23 the license that is being considered.

24 And, they built it out to compliance
25 with security regulations. And, Supervisory

1 Investigator Peru conducted a few final
2 inspections.

3 And, it has been cleared as
4 compliant, and the final inspection was passed.
5 As of I believe late October 2025.

6 And, we are now just waiting on the
7 final step, which would be getting approved on
8 the licensing docket after this fact finding
9 hearing.

10 And, if, if they were able to be
11 approved this month, understanding we're close to
12 the holidays, I anticipate they would be able to
13 open early January.

14 And if I'm speaking out of school,
15 the owners can please tell me. But that is how
16 close they are to becoming operational.

17 It is a social equity applicant. Mr.
18 Amurrio as you said earlier, is the social equity
19 partner. He's a 50 percent owner.

20 And, there is no change to ownership
21 needed at this time.

22 If there's anything you want to ask
23 or I've left out, Mr. Chairman, please let me
24 know.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: So, who are

1 the, I just want to put this just on the record.

2 I know that they introduced
3 themselves, so just who are the owners and the
4 management team?

5 MR. MCGOWAN: So Mr. Vanucchi, I
6 think you're right with the pronunciation. Mr.
7 Vanucchi is a 25 percent stakeholder.

8 Mr. Amurrio is a 50 percent
9 stakeholder. And there's a third owner, who has
10 been disclosed and been approved by the Board,
11 Alexander Shi.

12 He's not a local, he's more of a
13 silent partner. He's not managing any of the
14 operations.

15 But he is a 25 percent stakeholder
16 and this applicant, on behalf of the applicant,
17 my firm, we submitted the proper request to the
18 Board in February of this year to add Mr. Shi as
19 an owner, and it was approved.

20 So he is the third partner. In light
21 of the short notice and being out of state, he
22 wasn't able to attend today.

23 But we're hoping that with the
24 majority owners and the two operating partners
25 who is Mr. Vanucchi and Mr. Amurrio, that would

1 satisfy the Board.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: So, who is
3 making legal and management decisions for the
4 business?

5 MR. MCGOWAN: I think they're co-
6 managing members of the company, but if you want
7 to ask my client, do you want me to direct it to
8 my clients?

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: I'm asking the
10 questions if either party want to respond, they
11 can. Because I'm --

12 (Simultaneous speaking.)

13 PARTICIPANT: We --

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Hold on a
15 minute. You are the attorney so therefore, I'm
16 directing questions to you, and then you can
17 instruct your clients whether or not they should
18 answer the questions, or if you want to answer on
19 their behalf.

20 MR. MCGOWAN: Okay, I'll answer this
21 on their behalf, no problem. Yes, they are co-
22 managing members. They are both going to be
23 managing the legal and day-to-day operations.

24 But my law firm is also going to be
25 retained as outside general compliance and

1 business counsel, to consult with them on legal
2 compliance.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: So, let's just
4 give me, provide some background on the business
5 model this business, please? Or, yes.

6 MR. MCGOWAN: This is going to be an
7 internet retailer. So it's not open to the
8 public.

9 There's fewer certainly as you know,
10 internet retailers than retailers in the city.

11 But they will be delivering to
12 patients. I believe they intend to start out
13 with a three car fleet, and grow from there.

14 They're located in the Dupont area,
15 so a busy area for patients and visiting
16 patients, and a good area for a delivery hub, if
17 you will.

18 And, that is the model. It's going
19 to be e-commerce delivery-based.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: So, what are
21 the products that will be offered?

22 MR. MCGOWAN: Domenick or Andrew,
23 would you like to answer that question about the
24 products that you want to offer? The legal
25 inventory you intend to start with?

1 MR. VANUCCHI: Sure. At first it's
2 going to be the common, basic menu items. The
3 flower, oils, edibles.

4 And then, we'll kind of scale out
5 from there with more vanities of flowers, more
6 varieties of edibles.

7 But pretty much those three
8 categories.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: All right, so
10 I guess let me ask you a question. Are any of
11 the owners or members, do they have any other
12 interests in any other medical cannabis business
13 within D.C.?

14 MR. VANUCCHI: Mr. Vanucchi is also
15 the owner of a conditional retailer license. But
16 there is no property that's been identified, and
17 that application is not a standard application.
18 It's not been submitted.

19 So he's not holding an actual another
20 license.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: What about any
22 other outside of D.C.?

23 MR. VANUCCHI: Nothing outside.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: I guess maybe
25 both of the owners can just give me, just give me

1 some background.

2 Tell me who you are. This is
3 probably, I'm hoping this is the first and the
4 last time I will address you.

5 And the reason why normally when
6 people are in front of the Board, it is not, it's
7 always because something goes wrong.

8 So, I'm hoping this is the first and
9 the last time that I'll ever address you. So,
10 just give us some background about who you are.
11 Give us some background about who you are.

12 You don't have to, we don't need to
13 go through the minutiae of why Mr. Amurrio,
14 you're a social equity applicant, okay?

15 We don't need to go that far. Just
16 provide us some just general information about
17 the owners, please.

18 MR. AMURRIO: Sure, sure. With
19 pleasure. Mr. Anderson, my name is Andrew
20 Amurrio. I grew up here in Washington, D.C.
21 actually. I was born and raised here, I've been
22 here my whole life.

23 I went to school in Hyde, Pardee,
24 Wilson. I pretty much just, I've always been
25 interested in this industry.

1 My father has a construction company.
2 My mother's a housekeeper. And we just live day-
3 to-day and just try to pay our bills like anybody
4 else.

5 This process has been long but I'm
6 very proud to be part of it, and grateful for
7 everything.

8 If there is anything else you'd like
9 to know about me, I help my father on his day-to-
10 day life in construction. And, that's where I
11 learned how to manage some type of business.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Do you have --
13 I'm not. Mr. Vanucchi, go ahead.

14 MR. VANUCCHI: Sure.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Yes.

16 MR. VANUCCHI: Yes, so I moved to
17 D.C. about 12 years ago. I'm actually up in New
18 York at the moment, I'm working on some real
19 estate projects up here.

20 But I've been back and forth to D.C.
21 I plan on being back and forth to D.C. often,
22 especially once, if we get this license.

23 As far as experience goes with the
24 cannabis industry, me and Andrew, we have had a
25 successful Initiative 71 company, which we

1 started in 2017.

2 We did shut it down when we knew that
3 we, when we were told that we had to last year.

4 But that kind of got us into
5 preparing for us, preparing for this day to be
6 able to actually transition to open up a legal
7 medical dispensary.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: All right,
9 sir, so how long did your business operate?

10 MR. AMURRIO: From 2017 till last
11 year, 2024. And, it is actually called Local'd
12 because when were a gifting company, we used to
13 partner with local food and beverage startups.

14 And, we would help grow their brands
15 by selling their products, and then they would
16 get a percentage of our sales.

17 So kind of like crowd funding to help
18 these local companies.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Now, are you,
20 and I know that Mr. McGowan, I know that as the
21 attorney you probably have also advised them.

22 But I just want to remind the owners
23 that they are, they can only sell products that
24 are grown by a cultivator or a manufacturer in
25 D.C.

1 So, are both owners, are they, I know
2 that they had a previous history and so we're not
3 going to ask them where the products came from.

4 But I'm just saying that I just want
5 to, that they are aware that if this license is
6 granted, that you can only sell products that are
7 grown and manufactured by a licensed cultivation
8 or manufacturing company within the District of
9 Columbia.

10 MR. MCGOWAN: Yes, Mr. Chairman,
11 they're aware and they'll be going through the
12 Metrc training once they get their credentials.

13 And, they've already had preliminary
14 discussions with a few of the licensed
15 manufacturers and cultivators.

16 So, yes, they are aware.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Okay. Does
18 the business have any Schedule I substance in its
19 possession, either onsite or at another location?

20 MR. VANUCCHI: No.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Does the
22 business have any non-medical cannabis products
23 in its possession, either onsite or at another
24 location?

25 MR. VANUCCHI: No.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Now, does the
2 business clearly understand that the presence or
3 distribution of Schedule I or non-medical
4 cannabis products, may lead to the closure of the
5 business, or the revocation of the license?

6 MR. VANUCCHI: Yes.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Any questions
8 by any Board members? Go ahead. We'll start off
9 with you, Ms. Quinn, and then Mr. Grant.

10 MEMBER QUINN: Sure. I just want to
11 make sure that I'm following the schedule of
12 events.

13 So is it that you applied for this
14 license previously and you were denied based on
15 location, and then you went out and found a new
16 location to provide the same services?

17 | Am I getting that correct?

18 MR. MCGOWAN: Yes.

19 MR. VANUCCHI: Correct.

20 MEMBER QUINN: And, does either of
21 these two owners or the third owner, and really
22 anyone in the business, have any experience
23 working in a legal cannabis business in the
24 District?

25 MR. MCGOWAN: No, this would be the

1 first license that the owners will be holding
2 legally.

3 MEMBER QUINN: And so, in the
4 structure as you contemplated it in terms of
5 employees and such, there's no one involved in
6 the business who already has this experience, is
7 that correct?

8 MR. MCGOWAN: Well --

9 (Simultaneous speaking.)

10 MR. VANUCCHI: Um --

11 MR. MCGOWAN: Go ahead.

12 MR. VANUCCHI: Sorry, let me
13 regarding employees, we did hire two employees
14 who are going to be working in the office. Both
15 come from other dispensaries.

16 MEMBER QUINN: Okay.

17 MR. VANUCCHI: With experience. With
18 experience with Metrc, with Dutchie. We
19 specifically went out to find people with
20 experience in previous dispensaries, licensed
21 dispensaries.

22 MEMBER QUINN: And, what kinds of
23 positions will these two individuals hold?

24 MR. VANUCCHI: They're going to be
25 associates right now working in the office. With

1 plans to make them managers.

2 MEMBER QUINN: And, is that between
3 that and the Metrcs training that you have, that
4 you're contemplating, is that kind of the scope
5 of your plan to like educate yourself to make
6 sure you're able to stay in compliance with the
7 rules?

8 MR. VANUCCHI: Yes, correct. We've
9 also done a lengthy training with Dutchie, as
10 well. Dutchie Pay.

11 And then obviously with John and
12 Meredith's help, just guiding us through the
13 laws. The last piece is really the Metrc
14 training.

15 MEMBER QUINN: All right, thank you
16 for that.

17 MR. VANUCCHI: You're welcome.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

19 MEMBER GRANT: Board Member Quinn
20 actually sort of went down the path I was going
21 to go down, but good morning everyone.

22 Just a question about your
23 relationship and engagement so far, with the
24 agency.

25 I'm just checking in to see are there

1 any outstanding questions that you have not had
2 answered, that you need to get answered for
3 educating you so that as the Chair mentioned, we
4 don't have to see you guys again, right?

5 So often when we have other hearings,
6 there are people who will make the claim they
7 didn't know, or they may be ignorant of the
8 facts.

9 So I wanted to get on the front end,
10 get in front of any challenges you may have with
11 the communication channels with the agency, but
12 also if there are any specific questions that are
13 outstanding, that you all have not got answers
14 for?

15 MR. VANUCCHI: I don't think at the
16 moment at least for me. I will say that any
17 questions that we do have and I think Mr. McGowan
18 could confirm this, we go to them for pretty much
19 everything.

20 Just to make sure we're doing
21 everything right, anytime we need any
22 clarification.

23 Of course, we're going to continue
24 going through them to make sure that we're doing
25 everything the correct way, and following every

1 law.

2 This has been a long process so the
3 last thing we want to do is mess something up on
4 our side, to have to see you guys again.

5 But as of right now, I don't have any
6 questions.

7 MEMBER GRANT: No further questions,
8 Mr. Chair.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: All right,
10 thank you, Mr. Grant. Any other questions by any
11 other Board members? Go ahead, Mr. Meadows.

12 MEMBER MEADOWS: Hi, good morning,
13 gentlemen. You mentioned Mr. Alexander Chi. How
14 do you spell Chi?

15 MR. MCGOWAN: It's Shi, S-H-I.

16 MEMBER MEADOWS: Shi, S-H-I, okay.

17 MR. VANUCCHI: Yes, sir.

18 MEMBER MEADOWS: And he's out of
19 state, I guess New York?

20 MR. VANUCCHI: He's actually in South
21 Carolina.

22 MEMBER MEADOWS: Okay. And, you were
23 going to have a fleet of three vehicles. Have
24 you already made those purchases?

25 MR. VANUCCHI: Just to clarify that,

1 we're actually back to six. We have six drivers
2 who --

3 (Simultaneous speaking.)

4 MEMBER MEADOWS: Oh, six?

5 MR. VANUCCHI: -- who, yes, we've
6 already, we've registered actually I think pretty
7 much all of them with ABCA.

I'm just waiting on a few more to get
their actual registration. But they've, yes,
they've all, they all have their vehicles.

11 They have their lock boxes, their
12 cash boxes. Their GPS locators. They all have
13 everything that they need to get started.

14 MEMBER MEADOWS: Yes, because that
15 leads me to I just, your safety plan for those
16 employees, especially as a delivery service.

17 We all see on the internet where
18 someone's selling a online something, and the
19 person on the other end could be there to steal
20 it from them. Not to purchase it.

21 So, you have a safety plan developed
22 that you're following?

23 MR. VANUCCHI: We do, and on top of
24 that, we actually are not going to accept any
25 cash for that reason.

1 MEMBER MEADOWS: Uh huh.

2 MR. VANUCCHI: Oh, sorry, Andrew.

3 Yes, we're not going to accept any cash at all
4 for safety, safety reasons.

5 MEMBER MEADOWS: Okay, thank you very
6 much.

7 MR. VANUCCHI: Thank you.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Any other
9 questions by any other Board members?

10 (No audible response.)

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. McGowan,
12 on behalf of your client, any final comments that
13 you want to make, or anyone want to make as final
14 comments?

15 MR. MCGOWAN: No, sir. However, we
16 do appreciate the Board squeezing us in today
17 before the holiday.

18 I know you have a busy agenda so I
19 don't want to waste any time. No questions for
20 now, and we appreciate the Board's time.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Thank you very
22 much.

23 MR. VANUCCHI: Thank you.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: The Board will
25 take this matter under advisement. If the Board

1 decides to, so the next step is that the Board
2 will make a decision if we're going to instruct
3 the agency to move forward with the application.

10 MR. VANUCCHI: Great.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Start with the
12 issuance of the license, okay?

13 MR. MCGOWAN: Great, thank you.
14 Happy holidays.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: All right, and
16 happy holidays, everyone.

17 MR. VANUCCHI: Thank you.

18 MR. AMURRIO: Thank you.

19 MR. VANUCCHI: Happy holidays.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And as I
21 stated before, I do not want to see you again
22 because I'm not going to be nice.

23 MR. VANUCCHI: We hope the same
24 thing.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: All right.

1 MR. VANUCCHI: We'll see you in
2 January.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Thank you.

4 (Chorus of thank you.)

5 (Whereupon, the above-entitled matter
6 went off the record at 11:00 a.m.)

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

1 C E R T I F I C A T E

2 This is to certify that the foregoing transcript
3 was duly recorded and accurately transcribed
4 under my direction; further, that said transcript
5 is a true and accurate record of the proceedings;
6 and that I am neither counsel for, related to,
7 nor employed by any of the parties to this action
8 in which this matter was taken; and further that
9 I am not a relative nor an employee of any of the
10 parties nor counsel employed by the parties, and
11 I am not financially or otherwise interested in
12 the outcome of the action.

13

14

15

16

17

18

A handwritten signature in black ink that reads "Samuel Wojack". The signature is written in a cursive style with a long, sweeping "a" and "m".

19

Sam Wojack

20

21

22

23

24

25

| | |
|-----------------------|-----------------|
| 1 | |
| 10:31 | 2:2 |
| 11:00 | 28:6 |
| 12 | 17:17 |
| 127945 | 5:8 |
| 2 | |
| 2-571 | 2:8 |
| 2-577(a) | 2:18 |
| 2017 | 18:1,10 |
| 2024 | 18:11 |
| 2025 | 11:5 |
| 25 | 6:22 12:7,15 |
| 4 | |
| 48 | 2:22 |
| 5 | |
| 50 | 6:25 11:19 12:8 |
| 7 | |
| 71 | 17:25 |
| A | |
| A-M-U-R-R-I-O | 7:17 |
| A-N-D-R-E-W | 7:16 |
| a.m. | 2:2 28:6 |
| ABC | 2:17 3:10 |
| ABCA | 25:7 |
| ABCA's | 2:23 |
| ability | 4:16 |
| above-entitled | 28:5 |
| accept | 25:24 26:3 |
| access | 5:17,18,19 |
| accordance | 2:7 |

| | | | |
|--------------------|---|-------------------|---|
| account | 3:4 | assistance | 5:1 |
| Act | 2:9 | associates | 21:25 |
| action | 8:4 | attend | 12:22 |
| actual | 15:19 25:9 | attendance | 4:4 |
| add | 12:18 | attorney | 13:15 18:21 |
| address | 3:6 16:4,9 | audible | 26:10 |
| advance | 2:22 | authorized | 2:18 |
| advise | 9:22 | aware | 19:5,11,16 |
| advised | 18:21 | B | |
| advisement | 26:25 | back | 8:19,20 9:5,7,10 17:20,21 25:1 |
| agency | 9:22 22:24 23:11 27:3,8 | background | 14:4 16:1,10,11 |
| agenda | 3:1 26:18 | based | 20:14 |
| ahead | 17:13 20:8 21:11 24:11 | basic | 15:2 |
| Alcoholic | 2:6,10 | behalf | 6:10 12:16 13:19,21 26:12 |
| Alexander | 12:11 24:13 | beverage | 2:6,10 18:13 |
| Amurrio | 5:18 6:25 7:13,15,16, 17,20 11:18 12:8,25 16:13,18,20 18:10 27:18 | bills | 17:3 |
| Anderson | 2:3 3:8,16,20,24 4:3 5:14,21,25 6:4,11,14,18 7:3,7,12, 18,22 8:18,22 9:1,11,15 10:9 11:25 13:2,9,14 14:3,20 15:9,21, 24 16:19 17:12,15 18:8,19 19:17, 21 20:1,7 22:18 24:9 26:8,11,21, 24 27:11,15,20,25 28:3 | Board | 2:6,11,17 3:9,10 4:3 7:24 8:3 9:21 12:10,18 13:1 16:6 20:8 22:19 24:11 26:9,16,24,25 27:1,7 |
| Andrew | 5:18 6:24 7:16 14:22 16:19 17:24 26:2 | Board's | 26:20 |
| announce | 3:12 | bodies | 2:16 |
| answers | 23:13 | born | 16:21 |
| anticipate | 11:12 | boxes | 25:11,12 |
| anytime | 23:21 | brands | 18:14 |
| apologies | 9:9 | built | 10:13,24 |
| apologize | 7:5 | bumps | 9:25 |
| applicant | 6:10,12 11:17 12:16 16:14 | business | 4:5 13:4 14:1,4,5 15:12 17:11 18:9 19:18,22 20:2,5,22,23 21:6 |
| application | 9:23 15:17 27:3,9 | busy | 14:15 26:18 |
| applied | 10:15 20:13 | C | |
| approved | 11:7,11 12:10,19 | C-C-H-I | 7:11 |
| approving | 9:22 | calendar | 2:24 4:7,11 5:15 |
| area | 14:14,15,16 | call | 10:13 |
| | | call-in | 3:1 |

called 4:11 18:11
calling 6:18
camera 4:14,18 5:23
cameras 4:22
cannabis 2:6,11 15:12 17:24
 19:22 20:4,23
car 14:13
Carolina 24:21
case 4:11,17,20,23 5:6,11,15
cases 4:10
cash 25:12,25 26:3
categories 15:8
central 2:23
Chair 8:17 23:3 24:8
Chairman 5:20 6:9 8:15,25 9:10
 11:23 19:10
Chairperson 2:3,5 3:9,16,20,24
 4:3 5:14,21,25 6:4,11,14,18 7:3,7,
 12,18,22 8:18,22 9:1,11,15 10:9
 11:25 13:2,9,14 14:3,20 15:9,21,
 24 17:12,15 18:8,19 19:17,21
 20:1,7 22:18 24:9 26:8,11,21,24
 27:11,15,20,25 28:3
challenges 23:10
change 11:20
channels 23:11
checking 22:25
Chi 24:13,14
chooses 4:22
chorus 6:2 28:4
city 14:10
claim 23:6
clarification 23:22
clarify 24:25
clear 4:8
cleared 11:3
client 13:7 26:12
clients 13:8,17
close 11:11,16

closure 20:4
co- 13:5,21
Code 2:8,19
Columbia 2:7 3:5 19:9
Columbia's 2:14
comments 26:12,14
common 15:2
communication 23:11
companies 18:18
company 7:1 13:6 17:1,25 18:12
 19:8
complaints 3:7
compliance 10:24 13:25 14:2
 22:6
compliant 11:4
computer 9:9
concluded 4:23
conclusion 4:20
conditional 15:15
conduct 4:4,8
conducted 2:12 11:1
confirm 5:12 23:18
considered 10:23
constitutes 4:5
construction 17:1,10
consult 14:1
contemplated 21:4
contemplating 22:4
continue 23:23
correct 20:17,19 21:7 22:8 23:25
counsel 6:10 14:1
credentials 19:12
crowd 18:17
cultivation 19:7
cultivator 18:24
cultivators 19:15

D

D-O-M-E-N-I-C-K 7:10
D.C. 2:7,19 15:13,22 16:20 17:17,
 20,21 18:25
D1r 10:16
date 2:25
David 3:20,23
day 17:10 18:5
day- 17:2
day-to- 17:9
day-to-day 13:23
decides 27:1
decision 27:2,4,5
decisions 13:3
delivering 14:11
delivery 14:16 25:16
delivery-based 14:19
denied 10:18 20:14
determination 9:21
developed 25:21
direct 6:19 13:7
directing 13:16
disabled 4:19,24
disclosed 12:10
discussions 19:14
dispensaries 21:15,20,21
dispensary 18:7
distribution 20:3
District 2:7,14 3:5 19:8 20:24
District's 2:23
docket 11:8
Domenick 5:17 6:22 7:9 14:22
Donovan 3:8
drivers 25:1
Dupont 14:14
Dutchie 21:18 22:9,10

| | | |
|---|--|---------------------------------------|
| E | fleet 14:13 24:23 | 11:9 |
| e-commerce 14:19 | flower 15:3 | hearings 4:9 23:5 |
| earlier 11:18 | flowers 15:5 | held 2:15 |
| early 11:13 | food 18:13 | hire 21:13 |
| edibles 15:3,6 | forward 27:3,8 | history 19:2 |
| educate 22:5 | found 10:22 20:15 | hold 6:5 13:14 21:23 |
| educating 23:3 | front 16:6 23:9,10 | holding 15:19 21:1 |
| electronic 2:15,17 3:3 | froze 9:9 | holiday 26:17 |
| electronically 3:11 | funding 18:17 | holidays 11:12 27:14,16,19 |
| elevate 4:13 5:10 | G | hope 27:23 |
| elevated 5:17,18,19 | gather 7:25 9:20 | hoping 12:23 16:3,8 |
| employees 21:5,13 25:16 | general 13:25 16:16 | hosted 3:4 |
| enable 4:13,16 | gentlemen 24:13 | hours 2:22 |
| end 23:9 25:19 | gifting 18:12 | housekeeper 17:2 |
| engagement 22:23 | give 5:4 10:3 14:4 15:25 16:10,11 | hub 14:16 |
| equipment 4:16 | good 2:3,5 3:22 5:9,21 6:1,2,3,8 | Hyde 16:23 |
| equity 6:24,25 11:17,18 16:14 | 7:15,18,19,20 14:16 22:21 24:12 | I |
| estate 17:19 | government 2:14 3:5 | identified 15:16 |
| events 20:12 | GPS 25:12 | identify 10:12 |
| experience 17:23 20:22 21:6,17,18,20 | Grant 3:13,14 20:9 22:18,19 24:7,10 | ignorant 23:7 |
| F | granted 19:6 | inaudible 6:15 |
| facility 10:16 | grateful 17:6 | includes 2:25 |
| fact 5:6 7:23,24 8:4 11:8 | Great 27:10,13 | individuals 21:23 |
| facts 23:8 | grew 16:20 | industry 16:25 17:24 |
| Fair 6:21 | grow 14:13 18:14 | informal 8:7 |
| father 17:1,9 | grown 18:24 19:7 | information 3:1 8:1 9:20 16:16 |
| feature 5:3 | guess 15:10,24 24:19 | Initiative 17:25 |
| February 12:18 | guidelines 2:13 | inspection 10:14 11:4 |
| fewer 14:9 | guiding 22:12 | inspections 11:2 |
| final 10:14 11:1,4,7 26:12,13 | guys 23:4 24:4 | instruct 13:17 27:2 |
| find 21:19 | H | instructing 27:8 |
| finding 5:7 7:23,24,25 8:4 11:8 | happy 27:14,16,19 | instructions 4:8 |
| firm 12:17 13:24 | heard 4:17 | intend 14:12,25 |
| | hearing 4:7 5:1,7 7:23,24,25 8:5 | interested 16:25 |
| | | interests 15:12 |

interference 8:13
internet 10:16 14:7,10 25:17
introduce 3:10
introduced 12:2
inventory 14:25
Investigator 11:1
involved 21:5
issuance 27:12
items 15:2

J

J-O-H-N 6:9
Janine 3:17,18
January 11:13 28:2
John 5:17 6:9 22:11
Jones 3:25 4:1
journey 10:11
July 10:19

K

kind 15:4 18:4,17 22:4
kinds 21:22
knew 18:2

L

late 11:5
law 13:24 24:1
laws 22:13
lead 20:4
leads 25:15
learned 17:11
leave 4:21
left 11:23
legal 13:3,23 14:1,24 18:6 20:23
legally 21:2
lengthy 22:9

license 5:7 10:23 15:15,20 17:22
19:5 20:5,14 21:1 27:12
licensed 19:7,14 21:20
licensee 8:3 9:25
licensing 10:18 11:8
life 16:22 17:10
light 12:20
live 17:2
LLC 6:13,23
local 5:13 12:12 18:13,18
Local'd 5:7 6:13,23 10:15 18:11
located 14:14
location 10:22 19:19,24 20:15,16
locators 25:12
lock 25:11
log-in 3:1
long 9:24 10:10 17:5 18:9 24:2
lost 8:19 9:11

M

M-C-G-O-W-A-N 6:9
made 2:13 8:8 24:24 27:5
majority 12:24
make 4:7 9:17,21 20:11 22:1,5
23:6,20,24 26:13 27:2
making 13:3
manage 17:11
management 12:4 13:3
managers 22:1
managing 12:13 13:6,22,23
manufactured 19:7
manufacturer 18:24
manufacturers 19:15
manufacturing 19:8
matter 26:25 28:5
Mcgowan 5:17 6:5,8,9,13,16,21
7:6,23 8:23 9:3,8,13,14 10:2,8,10
12:5 13:5,20 14:6,22 18:20 19:10

N

names 3:13
needed 11:21
nice 27:22

non-medical 19:22 20:3

notice 2:21,25 12:21

Number 5:7

O

oath 8:10

October 11:5

offer 14:24

offered 14:21

office 2:14 21:14,25

oils 15:3

OMA 2:9

online 25:18

onsite 19:19,23

OOG 3:7

open 2:8,14,20 11:13 14:7 18:6

opengovoffice@dc.gov. 3:7

operate 18:9

operating 12:24

operational 11:16

operations 12:14 13:23

option 4:21

order 8:3

Orellana 5:9,12,16 8:14,17,24
9:6

outstanding 23:1,13

owner 11:19 12:9,19 15:15 20:21

owners 10:6 11:15 12:3,24
15:11,25 16:17 18:22 19:1 20:21
21:1

ownership 11:20

P

P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S 2:1

Pardee 16:23

part 17:6

PARTICIPANT 13:13

participating 3:11

participation 3:2

parties 4:21 5:10 8:6

partner 6:24 11:19 12:13,20
18:13

partners 12:24

party 4:13,22 13:10

passed 11:4

path 22:20

patients 14:12,15,16

Pause 5:5 8:2,12,16

pay 17:3 22:10

people 16:6 21:19 23:6

percent 6:22,25 11:19 12:7,8,15

percentage 18:16

person 25:19

Peru 11:1

piece 22:13

pivoted 10:21

plan 17:21 22:5 25:15,21

plans 22:1

pleasure 16:19

position 27:6

positions 21:23

possession 19:19,23

power 8:19 9:11

preliminary 19:13

preparing 18:5

presence 20:2

present 3:15,19,23 4:2

pretty 15:7 16:24 23:18 25:6

previous 19:2 21:20

previously 10:15 20:14

problem 13:21

process 10:12 17:5 24:2

products 14:21,24 18:15,23
19:3,6,22 20:4

projects 17:19

pronunciation 12:6

proper 12:17

property 10:13 15:16

proud 17:6

provide 14:4 16:16 20:16

provided 2:22 3:4

public 2:15 3:2 14:8

purchase 25:20

purchases 24:24

pursuant 2:13,18,20

put 12:1

Q

question 5:2 14:23 15:10 22:22

questions 3:6 4:25 10:5 13:10,
16,18 20:7 23:1,12,17 24:6,7,10
26:9,19

quickly 10:21

Quinn 3:17,18 20:9,10,20 21:3,
16,22 22:2,15,19

quorum 4:5

R

raised 16:21

real 17:18

reason 16:5 25:25

reasons 26:4

record 2:4 6:6 7:8,14 12:1 28:6

refer 6:20

registered 25:6

registration 25:9

regularly 2:9

regulations 10:25

relationship 22:23

remain 4:18

remind 18:22

representative 6:19
request 12:17
require 5:1
requirements 2:21
respond 3:12 10:6 13:10
response 26:10
retail 10:16
retailer 14:7 15:15
retailers 14:10
retained 13:25
revocation 20:5
rights 4:13 5:10
road 9:24 10:1
rules 22:7
Ryan 3:24 4:1

S

S-H-I 24:15,16
safety 25:15,21 26:4
sales 18:16
satisfy 13:1
scale 15:4
schedule 19:18 20:3,11
scheduled 2:10 4:10
school 11:14 16:23
scope 22:4
Section 2:8,18
security 10:25
sell 18:23 19:6
selling 18:15 25:18
seq 2:8
service 25:16
services 20:16
set 10:3
setting 10:7
Shi 12:11,18 24:15,16

short 12:21
shut 18:2
side 24:4
Silas 3:13,14
silent 12:13
simultaneous 13:12 21:9 25:3
sir 6:5,7,12 7:8,14 18:9 24:17
26:15
social 6:24 11:17,18 16:14
someone's 25:18
sort 22:20
South 24:20
space 10:17
speaking 9:16 11:14 13:12 21:9
25:3
specialist 4:12
specific 8:4 23:12
specifically 21:19
spell 6:6 7:8,13 24:14
squeezing 26:16
stakeholder 6:25 12:7,9,15
standard 15:17
start 10:7 14:12,25 20:8 27:11
started 18:1 25:13
starting 7:4
startups 18:13
state 6:6 7:8,13 12:21 24:19
stated 9:19 27:21
statements 8:8
stay 4:22 22:6
steal 25:19
step 11:7 27:1
structure 21:4
submit 5:2
submitted 12:17 15:18
substance 19:18
successful 17:25

suggested 10:11
Supervisory 10:25
sworn 8:6,7

T

table 10:3,7
team 12:4
technical 5:1
telephonic 8:13
Teri 3:16,18
terms 21:4
thing 24:3 27:24
till 18:10
time 2:25 11:21 16:4,9 26:19,20
to-day 17:3
today 4:5,11 7:2 8:8 12:22 26:16
27:5,6
today's 2:21 4:6
told 18:3
top 25:23
training 19:12 22:3,9,14
transition 18:6
type 17:11

U

understand 20:2
understanding 11:11
understood 4:9
underway 4:6

V

V-A-N-U- 7:10
vanities 15:5
Vanucchi 5:18,24 6:3,22 7:4,9,
10 8:21 9:4 12:5,7,25 15:1,14,23
17:13,14,16 19:20,25 20:6,19
21:10,12,17,24 22:8,17 23:15
24:17,20,25 25:5,23 26:2,7,23

27:10,17,19,23 28:1

varieties 15:6

vehicles 24:23 25:10

viable 10:13,22

visiting 14:15

W

waiting 11:6 25:8

wanted 23:9

Washington 16:20

waste 26:19

Webex 3:4

website 2:23

welcoming 2:9

Wilson 16:24

working 8:14 17:18 20:23 21:14,
25

wrong 7:5 16:7

Y

year 10:12,20 12:18 18:3,11

years 17:17

York 17:18 24:19

Z

Zone 10:16

zoning 10:19